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Senior Member Elevation
This year the New Hampshire section has been focused on elevating members to senior member status.  The section nominated 24 individuals, with 18 completing the application process by May 31st.  This effort has been well received by the members.

The NH section held a mixer/senior membership drive in January.  I sent email out to all members of the section, and 24 members came forward looking for senior membership status.

On May 25th, the section held a meeting so that applicants in need of references could meet members of Senior grade or higher.  8 applicants showed up, and 12 references showed up.  All the applicants left with the references that they needed.  All the members who attended had a good time talking to other engineers.  

This effort to raise members to senior member status has energized more members of the NH section, resulting mor people willing to volunteer.
TechIEEE Radio Program
It looks like this program is starting to fizzle out.  The TechIEEE radio program was started by Jim Isaak, and was taken over by Ed Nelson (me).  Due to time commitments ( I am in the process of moving into a new house), I have not been able to keep putting shows together.  The chairs of the affinity groups and societies have not stepped forward to produce more shows.  One notable exception is Rob Smith, the Chair of PES in NH, who put together a show in March with the topics being solar panels and electric cars.

Lesson learned:  One person can't keep something going if the membership of the section won't support it.
Volunteering
Not all members can commit t being an officer of an affinity group or a chapter (or the section).  Therefore, when I ask for volunteers, I have ben emphasizing the volunteer opportunities that involve a small time commitment such as judging a competition or running a booth for a few hours.  This seems to open up the conversation with potential volunteers more easily.  I hope to ease these members into larger responnsibilities in the section.
Future Events of Note:
· WIE/YP Kayaking event (time TBD)

· IEEE booth at Dover Maker Faire (August)
Best Practices
The section owns a projector, and the chhair assembles a slide deck for the section Executive Committee every month.  The slide deck is circulated 4 days ahead of time so that ExComm members can add to the slide deck.

The Section Treasurer does not sign checks to reimburse himself.  The Section Chair signs those checks.  The Section Chair signs no other checks.  The ExComm reviews the Section Treasurer's report at the ExComm meeting held each month.
